WPCA Meeting
October 12, 2017
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library Old Lyme.
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
DRAFT
Members present, Richard Ramondetta, Dick Hrinak, Will Szestakow, Bill Griffin
 Bud Phelps, 
Absent: Rita, Ken Russell
Guest: Norb Church
Chairman: Richard Ramondetta opened the Regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:00pm.
Secretary’s report:  Will Szestakow made a motion to accept the minutes of the September meeting. The motion was seconded by Bill Griffin. The motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rich went over the treasurer’s report submitted by Rita. Each account was reviewed, and discussed. Rich commented that any questions will be covered at the next meeting when Rita returns. A motion was made by Dick to accept the report, and seconded by Bill. The motion passed 5-0-0.
Maintenance Report: Rich reported that there is a grease build-up in the main well. This should be cleaned now that the summer is over. Rick has contacted Monoflow to come out. It should be sometime next week. It was discovered that one of the main pumps had not been running. After removing the pump, a hard plastic item had jammed the pump. It was removed and the pump was returned to service. 
Will gave an update on the bioxide usage. Will gave out average usage of bioxide for the month.

There was discussion on reading of our sewage at the top of the hill, the reading at the Bride Brook station. There was an increase in the reading in short distance to the station. 
Chairman’s Report: Rich discussed the situation during any new construction. There is an issue of not capping our sewer pipe on their property. The pipe must be capped to protect the complete system. If owners don’t comply, can they be fined? You would have to issue the fine and then collect the fine. Rich is going to look at the demo and renovation memo to create the proper wording to alert owners of what has to be complied with. The final wording should be placed on the bulletin boards and in the annual meeting call. This will be revisited at the Nov. meeting.
Norb: Norb reported that McGuffey still owes back dues. Norb will send a follow-up to them.

New Business: Rich discussed the getting all GP people’s e-mails, so they can be notified about turning on the electricity to GP’s in early spring so they be check out. 
Motion: A motion was made to use the $200,000.00 pay down the loan with higher interest rate. The motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
